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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th September 2014 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, N Thom, P Venning, PCSO Julia Ghost, 11 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
2951.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr Mrs P Homewood, Borough Councillor Mick Burgess & 
Community Warden Lee Kidd.
2952
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllr D Lewis, agenda item 6 a)+b) minute no.2956


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
2953.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th July 2014: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2954.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report.


As noted the Awards for All grant application has been rejected.  After some discussion it was agreed that Debbie Adams be contacted to discuss where we go from here.  Perhaps the Conservation Group could take it on although the wording of the Lease may have to be tweaked.


With regard to the Village Envelope there isn't an actual map. It was agreed that a formal request to ABC be put on the agenda for the next meeting.
2955.
Planning Applications: (Previously circulated to Councillors)


14/00969/AS  Oaklea, Peening Quarter Road – Proposed first floor roof extension incorporating car port, flue to north west elevation and alterations to driveway.  Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.


14/00999/AS  Hurst House, Budds Lane – Detached Garage.  Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.

At this point Cllr Lewis left the meeting at his own request.
2956.
Wittersham Sports Field: (Not Coronation Field)


a) To decide whether the Parish Council wishes to become owner and Trustee of the Sports Field.  The Chairman informed the meeting that he had had a meeting with the owner of the Sports Field who had explained that he wishes the Parish Council to own the Field and to act as Trustee so that it remains as a sports field for the community in perpetuity.  It had become apparent, during the Public Session, that not all the sports clubs who used the field had been aware of this proposal, however the Chairman had not been aware of this when discussions had taken place.  After a full discussion it was agreed, in principle, that the Parish Council could become the owner/trustee of the Sports Field.


b)  To decide whether the Parish Council would be willing to produce, if and when necessary, a new constitution and to form a Sports Club Management Committee in consultation with the current users of the Sports Field: Agreed that the Council would be willing.


Cllr Lewis returned to the meeting.
2957.
To resolve to:


a) complete the official questionnaire from East Sussex County Council re the Bus changes consultation 'For supported off peak daytime services that currently operate hourly or better would still operate Monday to Saturday but with a reduced frequency (generally 2 hourly) and a 30% rise in fares charged'.  Agreed that all Cllrs complete the questionnaire and Clerk to respond on behalf of the Council.  Clerk to ask for the support of Damian Green & Amber Rudd the local MPs and the Chambers of Commerce of both Tenterden & Rye.


b) inform KCC member and ask if KCC officer responsible for bus services could feedback to his ESCC counterpart: Agreed.
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c) encourage parishioners to take part in consultation: Clerk to put poster in Notice Boards.
2958.
KALC Training – Finance Conference 17th October: Agreed that Cllr Rivers should attend. Cost £60 plus £12 VAT.
2959.
Emergency Plan:


a)  Update on completion of Emergency Plan and the recent phone call round to those on the list and plans for the coming autumn: Deferred to next meeting in Cllr Homewood's absence.  Agreed that crib cards are needed for call out.


b)  Do we want to take part in Capt. Jon Sleggs training course? The Chairman informed Cllrs that the cost of the course (£280) includes a lot of kit and excellent training.  After a short discussion it was agreed to ask Cllr Homewood if one of her volunteers would be willing to take the course. 
2960.
To consider supporting the proposal under the Sustainable Communities Act to ask for the government to give all parish and town councils the right to sell electricity that they generate from local schemes:  Agreed to support this.
2961.
Update on funding for Defibrillator and wiring arrangements for the Village Hall:  The Clerk reported that £454 is being held in the Parish Council Account.  After a full discussion it was agreed that the Council make up the difference of £241 so that one could be purchased shortly through KALC.  It has already agreed to pay for the cost of the external box.  Cllr Thom reported that he had looked into the cost of the wiring and if the Village Hall Management Committee was unable to fund this then it was agreed that the Parish Council would underwrite the fitting fee. In due course a note will be put in the Outlook on Oxney explaining that villagers had raised the majority of the cost of this equipment.
2962.  To consider a request from the British Legion to place wooden crosses around the War Memorial on Remembrance  Sunday or at any time: After a short discussion it was agreed that crosses could be placed in the grass around the War Memorial for the month of November.
2963.
To formally agree the purchase and siting of a goal on Coronation Field as per Minute number 2946. e).  Agreed.
2964.
To discuss and agree the use of papers provided before a meeting by a Parish Councillor who is raising an item on the agenda and to include the proposal that it is wished the Parish Council should consider, where applicable: After a short discussion it was agreed to do this.
2965.
To confirm the appointment of the new Internal Auditor:  The Clerk informed the meeting that David Chesson has very kindly agreed to become our Internal Auditor. 
2966.   Correspondence:


For noting:

a) English Heritage – Wittersham War Memorial – They have received a request to add it to the List of Buildings of Special Architectural or Historic Interest.  Cllr Lewis offered to send them further information.


Previously circulated: 


b)  Oast to Coast – Summer edition     c)  Ashford Borough Council's Annual Report 2013-14


Forwarded by E-mail:  


d)  ABC – Feel Good Photo Competition     e)  ABC – A picture of health – NHS Ashford CCG engagement event & art competition.     f)  KCC – Kent Minerals & Waste Local Plan (MWLP) 2013-2030 Submission Document Consultation     g)  ABC – Stables, arenas & other horse related development SPD – Invitation to join     h)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Website updates     i)  Rural News 139     j)  KCPFA – August newsletter     k)  Southern Water Summer Newsletter for Kent     l)  Kent Police August E Newsletter     m)  KALC – Next big events at KALC     n)  Kent Police Ethics Committee recruitment Opportunity     o)  Parish News September 2014
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2967.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.  


b)  Planning:

     Decisions received: 

     14/00432/AS  The Barn, Bates Farm – Change of use of agricultural land to domestic   curtilage & replacement of existing outbuilding with ancillary annexe building                   Granted

     14/00691/AS  David's Cottage, 3A The Street – Demolition of existing garage, erection of a       single storey side extension, two new dormer windows to front and retrospective installation of an oil tank                                                                                                                                 Granted

     14/00853/AS  Rushgreen Cottage, Acton Lane – Erection of single storey side extension

                                                                                                                                                        Granted

     14/00907/AS  The Quarter House,Peening Quarter Road Listed Building Consent  Granted


     14/00835/AS  Anchor Barn, Peening Quarter Road – Application for Lawful Development Certificate – Existing Operations – Erection of detached garage                                   It is Lawful

     Considered since last meeting:

     14/00835/AS  Anchor Barn, Peening Quarter Road – Application for Lawful Development Certificate – Existing Operations – Erection of detached garage                                       Support 


     14/00839/AS  Anchor Barn, Peening Quarter Road – Listed Building Consent         Support 


     14/00853/AS  Rushgreen Cottage – Acton Lane – Erection of single storey side extension


                                                                                                                                            Support 


     14/00907/AS  The Quarter House,Peening Quarter Road Listed Building Consent  Support 

c)  Highways  - Missing Flashing 30mph sign seems to have been lost in the system.  Clerk to re-report it.

d)  Footpaths – AT77A between the high fences between the properties will be resurfaced in November.  The Parish Council is giving £480 towards this.

e)  Open Spaces 


i)   Clerk has been notified by ABC that the fenced off area near the Village Green is now occupied under Licence for dog training.


ii)  The Caretaker has reported that the fence between the toddler unit and swings in the Play Area has been broken and he has removed it.  Clerk has reported this to ABC.


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Clerk informed the meeting that during August she had received the first of the Burial Registers for the Cemetery which had been kept in Church.  She has now produced a document with all the Burial Records in it, from 1897 to the present day. It is in alphabetical order, Register number order and Section number order.  All can be cross referenced.  A copy will be kept in Church.  Councillors expressed their appreciation.
2968.
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


Village Hall Management Committee:  Cllr Thom gave a short report.  It is hoped that the Hall will be painted shortly.  There was a discussion on recruiting new members and he advised that they were hoping to remove the play area and replace it with a patio and put patio doors into the side of the Club Room.  Cllrs had no objection in principle to this.
2969.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
2970.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  14th October 2014 at 7.30pm
2971.
Items for information: 


Clerk reminded Cllrs of the informal meeting to be held with Lanndia on 25th September. 

At this point the public were excluded and agenda item 22 was discussed in closed session.

The meeting closed at 23.05hrs

